

510 Walnut Street | Suite 1700 | Philadelphia, PA | 19106-3699 | 215.446.3500 | FAX 215.446.3470 | E-MAIL request@abim.org

June 8, 2010

Personal and Confidential

Sent by FedEx and Regular Mail

Christine K. Cassel, MD President Chief Executive Officer

Wendy S. Levinson, MD

David B. Reuben, MD

Griffin P. Rodgers, MD Secretary-Treasurer

Chair-Elect

John K. Davis II, MBA Senior Vice President Chief Information Officer

Eric S. Holmboe, MD Senior Vice President Chief Medical Officer

Lynn O. Langdon, MS Senior Vice President Chief Operating Officer

Vincent J. Mandes, MBA Senior Vice President Chief Financial Officer

Elizabeth E. Blaylock, MA Vice President PIM Development

> Ann C. Greiner, MCP Vice President Policy

Rebecca S. Lipner, PhD Vice President Psychometrics & Research Analysis

Paul A. Poniatowski, MS Vice President Test Development

> Lorie B. Slass, MA Vice President Communications

Dear Dr.

The American Board of Internal Medicine (ABIM) is conducting an investigation into the practices of Arora Board Review and its customers. The investigation reveals that Arora Board Review solicited and obtained ABIM's copyrighted secure Examination questions from certain Board Candidates and Diplomates. Additionally, Arora Board Review sold subspecialty ABIM Examination questions to certain Diplomates in return for financial remuneration and promises by the Diplomates to provide subspecialty ABIM Examination questions to Arora Board Review following the Diplomates' Examinations.

ABIM ID:

ABIM has confirmed through the review of evidence seized from Arora Board Review that you knowingly sent ABIM Examination questions to Arora Board Review.

Pursuant to ABIM's Policies and Procedures for Certification, which you agreed to at the time you registered for your ABIM Examination, ABIM may revoke or suspend the certification of a Diplomate who: (i) does not maintain moral, ethical or professional behavior satisfactory to the Board; (ii) engages in misconduct adversely affecting the Diplomate's integrity; or (iii) engages in behavior that subverts the certification process. Additionally, at the time of your Examination, you signed a Pledge of Honesty, agreeing that you would not give or receive aid in your Examination and would not disclose, copy, or reproduce any portion of the material contained in your Examination. You further acknowledged that you may be sanctioned by ABIM for violating your Pledge of Honesty.

Based on your misconduct described above, ABIM has determined to suspend your certification for 3 years and will notify the medical board in every jurisdiction in which you are licensed. After your suspension, you must complete the Maintenance of Certification (MOC) process to regain your certification, including passing the MOC Examination.

If you have any information that you would like ABIM to consider in connection with the foregoing, please provide it, in writing, on or before June 28, 2010. You should address your communications to Lynn Langdon at <a href="mailto:submissions@abim.org">submissions@abim.org</a> and include your six-digit ABIM number.

Sincerely,

Lynn O. Laugdon, MS
Chief Operating Officer

A MEMBER BOARD OF THE AMERICAN BOARD OF MEDICAL SPECIALTIES (ABMS)

800.441.2246 www.abim.org